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Monday, 23 November 2015

Dear Parents and Carers,

We will be re-launching Book-time with parents starting from

Thursday 26" November 2015 at 8.50am until 9.05am

This is a time where you can come into the school and hear your child read. We ask parents to share
in the teaching of reading both at home and in school and this time allows an additional opportunity.

There are some changes to Redwell Primary School’s Book-time. The main changes will be;

e Book-time will only be once a week and has been moved to a Thursday

e Book-time is for parents of children in Years 1-6 and Early Years will start in the New Year

e We would like children to line up as normal & would like to ask that you enter into the
classroom with the children and teachers following the morning whistle

e At the end of the session we ask that you leave the classroom from the classrooms outside
door

e If you have more than 1 child in school please feel free to use shared spaces to read eg,
corridors, small hall (KS1), rainbow room, library

e Please be sure that your child is back in class at 9:05am for registration

If you are unable to attend, we are happy for family relatives / child minders to attend in your place.
Children without an adult will either read to a school adult or read independently during this session.
Please remember that there is a useful guide to parent comments and questions to be asked whilst
hearing your child read in your child’s planner.

As a school we value your support with reading at home and we look forward to seeing you at the

Book-time sessions.
Kind Regards

A

Mrs C Head
Deputy Head Teacher and English Coordinator



